
1  

School Website:    www.albanvaleps.vic.edu.au 

Dover Street  

ALBANVALE VIC 3021 

Ph.: 9367 2197 

Feb 6th 2020 

SUNSMART 
POLICY         

No Hat! 

No Play! 
 

Hats must be worn 

at all times when 

 Term 1: 

Having high expectations and striving to achieve  

 beyond your personal best 

E  X  C  E  L  E  N  C  E 

 

IMPORTANT 
DATES 

Term 1 

 

Prep Free 

Days 

Wed 12th Feb 

Wed 19th Feb 

Wed 26th Feb 

 

Parent Teacher 

Interviews 

Tues 25th Feb 

Wed 26th Feb 

Curriculum 

Day 

Fri 6th March 

Labour Day 

Public Holiday 

Mon 9th 

March 

  Dear Parents, 
  Welcome back everyone. I hope you enjoyed the holidays with your children.  It is wonderful to heart
  that everyone is feeling refreshed and students are happy and eager to be back at school.  
  I am very excited to begin the new school year and look forward to working with the whole school 
  community to ensure the best possible teaching and learning for the students of Albanvale Primary 
School.  Welcome New Staff 
  We welcome the following new staff to the Albanvale PS Team: 
  Jessica Todio- 1/2 THannah Mathieson- 3/4 M 
Please assist us by making them feel welcome. 
Seesaw 
Our teachers are able to digitally share student learning by using an application called Seesaw. Teachers and students will 
regularly post information on Seesaw so that families are kept abreast with their child’s learning journey, including cele-
bratory milestones. If you have not yet signed up to Seesaw please follow this link: https://app.seesaw.me  
All accounts are private and only information relating to your child can be accessed.  

We have had a fantastic response to this new way of sharing information between the classroom and home, and encour-

age families to interact with this new medium. 

We also encourage families to sign up to the COMPASS app as the school uses this tool to communicate with families 
regularly.  
Preps 
On Monday we welcomed our 2020 prep students to Albanvale Primary School. At present our prep students are under-
taking department required assessments. This valuable information will be used by teachers to ensure they are meeting 
the learning needs of all students. 
A reminder to parents that prep students will continue to have Wednesdays off until the 28th February. 
Student Enrolment Information  
On Friday, families will receive a copy of their Student Enrolment Information to be reviewed and updated. It is very im-
portant that our school has the most up to date information for all of our students and families in the event that we 
should need to contact them in an emergency. This information is also collected as part of the Department of Education 
and Training CENSUS. Therefore, we ask that parents make any changes to personal details and phone numbers on these 
forms, and that they are returned to the office by the 14th February 2020.  
Assembly 
The whole school assembly provides an opportunity for the whole school community to meet and share student achieve-
ments for the week. We encourage parents to attend.  
In 2020, whole school assemblies will be held at 3:00pm Mondays in order to maximise teaching and learning time in the 
timetable. 
School Council 
On Monday the 10th February, School Council Elections for 2020 will open. Information for parents regarding the nomina-
tion and election process is attached to this newsletter. I hereby extend an invitation to all parents of our school to nomi-
nate for a position. Parents may nominate themselves for a position or another parent of the school. School Councillors 
hold a very important role in schools and this is an opportunity for parents to be involved in the school by being an active 
member of School Council. There are three positions under the Parent category available for the 2020– 2021 office. If you 
are interested in becoming a School Councillor please see the office for a nomination form. Nominations close on Monday 
the 17th of February at 4pm.  
Education Costs 
A notice outlining 2020 Education Costs for essential items was sent home to all families in 2019. The fees provide stu-
dents with the whole year’s supply of additional resources not supplied as part of the curriculum e.g. Sports Awareness. A 
breakdown of the Education Costs is provided in the notice. It is requested that families return forms with payment as 
soon as possible. Parents requiring support with Education Costs are asked to present at the office in order to organise a 
payment plan.  
All families with a current Health Care card - Financial Assistance for Camps, Sports and Excursions 
The Victorian Government introduced a fund to assist families with the cost of camps, sports and excursions so that all 
children are able to access learning opportunities beyond the classroom. Parents with a valid means-tested concession 
card are eligible to apply for the $125 annual amount, which is paid directly to the school for the benefit of your child and 
will be allocated by the school towards camps, sports and/or excursion costs for your child. We will be sending home a 
letter and application form for families to complete for each child. The forms must be completed and returned to school 
so that the school can enter the application on line.    
Outside School Hours Care 
Our school offers a before and after care program to all of our families through provider - Sweet Sounds in St Albans. 
Sweet Sounds provides care from 6.30am before school, and until 6.30 pm after school. Free of charge transportation to 
and from school is provided as part of the service. A childcare rebate for all children in care, regardless of whether parents 
are working, is available through Centrelink. Please see our administration office should you require more information 
about this service. 
 
Mrs Bala 
Assistant PRINCIPAL 

https://app.seesaw.me
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Dear parents and families, 

As you may be aware, the situation regarding the emerging 

outbreak of novel coronavirus has continued to evolve. 
Over the weekend, the Commonwealth’s Chief Medical Officer 
and Victoria’s Chief Health Officer recommended a stronger 
precautionary approach to managing coronavirus for travellers 
returned from mainland China (not including Hong Kong, Ma-
cau and Taiwan) from 1 February 2020. 
 
This recommendation is that parents/guardians/carers should 
ensure that any children returning from mainland China (not 
including Hong Kong, Macau and Taiwan) who were in main-
land China on or after 1 February 2020 is isolated at home and 
should not attend school until 14 days after they were last in 
mainland China. 
 
This recommendation does not apply retrospectively. It applies 
only to students who were in mainland China on or after 1 
February 2020. 
 
The existing advice remains that parents/guardians/carers of 
students should ensure that any student is isolated at home 
and should not attend school for 14 days: 

following exposure to any confirmed novel coronavirus case; 
or 

after leaving Hubei Province. 
If you think your children are showing relevant symptoms, 
please call the Department of Health and Human Services 
(DHHS) to discuss further actions on 1300 651 160. 
 
DHHS has developed fact sheets in English and Simplified Chi-
nese which include the latest information and advice. 
 
Additional advice and information on the steps to take can be 
found on the coronavirus web page which also includes advice 
on: 
 continuity of learning for students who are not attending 
school 
 international students and families hosting 
 international travel 
 maintaining good health hygiene at school 
 health promotion posters and materials 
information, resources and contacts related to coronavirus. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/information-education-sector-novel-coronavirus
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flist.comms.educationupdates.vic.gov.au%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D770f4d1425f14b0d9936ca688e358872%26id%3Df5e17b8d%26e%3D987f6d42&data=02%7C01%7CCraig.Tuck%40education.vic.gov.au%7C34550120fd9f472b8
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PAYMENTS USING  

ENVELOPES 
 

Please ensure following  

details are completed when mak-

ing payment. 

Student ID:___________  

Class:_____ 

Payment Amount 

For:______________________ 

Remember To 

Sign and complete back off  

envelope  

 

School Day 

8.45 - 9.00 students in  

classroom 

11.00 -11.30 Recess    

1.30 - 2.15 Lunch 

  3.15 School Finishes  

End of  Term 4 

 Friday 20th Dec 

Finish 1.30pm 
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SCHOOL BANKING DAY  

IS THURSDAYS 
 

Remember, Thursday is School  
Banking day and students should bring in 

their  
weekly deposit.  

For every deposit made at school,  
students will receive a silver Dollarmite  

token. Once students have individually col-
lected 10   tokens they can redeem them for 
an exclusive School Banking reward item in 
recognition of their regular savings habits. 

 

 

A reminder,  

that as part of our Sun 
Smart  

Policy, all students are required 
to wear a hat during recess, 
lunch and  

outdoor activities. Hats are now 
available for purchase at PSW  

uniform shop. Alternatively, they 
can also be purchased in the 
office at Best Less, Target or Big 
W. 

No Hat No Play 

 Camps/Sports/Excursion 

Fund CSEF  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

If you are a current Health 

Care Card Holder your child 

is entitled to funding for ex-

cursions and sport events 

in 2020. Please see the 

office staff for the form and 

for assistance .If you re-

quire any more infor-

mation.  

Applications close on 26th 

March 2020. 

Educational Costs Are 

Now Due 

Please ensure  

payments are made by 

February  21st.  

If you would like a  

payment plan or wish 

to pay with Eftpos 

please see  

Office staff . 

http://www.google.com.au/url?url=http://www.psw.com.au/retail/viewproduct.aspx?productID%3D514&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwiJ3svq7cTPAhVIGJQKHbqIDoYQwW4IHDAD&usg=AFQjCNEItN6Fy6Shs0JWb6g4QdOdQyMRCQ
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